

For Release: Wednesday, September 17, 2025

Contact: Matt O'Connor, AFT CT - 860/221-5696, moconnor@aftct.org

Comments on Potential UConn Health Acquisition of Bankrupt and Struggling Hospitals

AFT Connecticut Vice President John Brady, RN made the following public remarks on reports of state officials' ongoing negotiations to purchase Waterbury, Bristol and Day-Kimball Hospitals:

"Throughout Prospect Medical Holdings (PMH)'s tumultuous bankruptcy, AFT Connecticut leaders and our labor allies have engaged in regular communications with the governor's office and state lawmakers. We have encouraged an active role in resolving the matter because so many Connecticut residents depend on PMH's facilities for their care. It's critically important to prevent the takeover of Manchester Memorial (MMH), Rockville General (RGH) or Waterbury Hospitals by another private equity group.

"At the same time, we have raised concerns over the uncertain future of several independent acute care facilities - like Bristol and Day Kimball Hospitals - that have struggled to maintain financial viability. Allowing them to fail would only invite takeover by private equity and replicate the crisis facing MMH, RGH and Waterbury Hospital's patients, caregivers and communities.

"Reports that UConn Health (UCH) may be stepping in to provide a solution are welcome news. The medical academic center has experienced the highest increase in percentage of gross revenue out of any health system in the state since 2020. Growing UCH by affiliating with bankrupt or struggling independent facilities would further strengthen that success.

"That has been the message that the members of our affiliated unions have been delivering for years. Governor Lamont and legislative leaders deserve credit for listening and responding to the call to put patients before profits here in Connecticut."

###

AFT Connecticut includes more than 90 local unions throughout the state, including three affiliates representing over 4,000 providers, clinical care professionals, researchers, instructors and support personnel at UConn Health. Visit aftct.org for more information and follow the labor federation on Instagram at @aftconnecticut, Facebook at AFT Connecticut and Bluesky at @aftct.bsky.social.

AFT Connecticut AFT, AFL-CIO

Healthcare Higher Education Public Employees PSRP Teachers

35 Marshall Road Rocky Hill, CT 06067 860/257-9782 Fax: 860/257-8214 Toll Free: 888/398-3373 www.aftct.org

Jan Hochadel PRESIDENT

John Brady, RN
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT

Shawn Brown SECRETARY-TREASURER

VICE PRESIDENTS Joan Andrews Stuart Beckford Leslie Blatteau Dennis Bogusky Heather Brauth, RN Anne-Marie Cerra, RN Shellye Davis John DiSette Carol Gale Bill Garrity, RN Megan Graham Trent Harrison Makenzi Hurtado Kristen Malloy-Scanlon Lauren Mancini-Averitt Steve McKeever Peter Morenus Walter O'Connor, RN Mike Reynolds Sue Saluru Ally Sexton Janice Stauffer, RN Mary Symkowicz Louise Williams Mary Yordon